WESTGLADE NEWSLETTER 27th June 2025



www.westgladeprimary.co.uk

Transition Day—Wednesday 2nd July

We have a whole school Transition day on Wednesday and children will be spending the day in their new classes with their new teacher. Letters have gone out this week to advise of your child's new teacher. Please can children be dropped off and collected from their current classroom

Sun Safety

We have been advised by UKHSA that temperatures are due to increase over the coming days.

Can you please ensure that your child/ren bring:

- a sun hat
- sun cream that is put in their bag for use during the school day
- a water bottle

Pupils in Year 1 – Year 6 will be asked to put on their own sunscreen. If you would like school to assist with this we will require your written consent and permission slips will be available from the School Office.

For Pupils in Nursery and F2, if you would like staff to support with putting sun cream on then please sign the permission slip and return to school as soon as possible.

Please see link below from the NHS around Sun Safety:

www.nhs.uk/live-well/healthy-body/sunscreenand-sun-safetv

Please see below services that may be able to offer you additional support:

B U Notts www.beusupport.co.uk 0115 708 0008

NottAlone

www.nottalone.org.uk

Children's 0-19 Public Health Nursing Service— Children's Health Advice Hub www.nottinghamcitycare.nhs.uk

0300 300 0040

Monday — Friday 8:30am — 5:00pm

Arbor Parent App

It has come to this time of year again when we are beginning to look towards the new school year. The Arbor Parent App is a really useful app for parents to download and we encourage you to try to use the app where possible. You can utilise the app for making payments, tracking your child's attendance and ensuring the information we hold for your child is accurate and up to date. It is essential that we have up to date contact details in case of emergencies. If you would like the link for the Arbor App emailing to you with instructions of how to set up your account please contact the office. If you are having difficulty setting this up please pop and see us at the office and we can go through it with you.



Arbor Parent & Guardian Portal
Arbor Education

Magic Breakfast



We are proud to be in partnership with Magic Breakfast, providing healthy breakfasts to our pupils so that they are settled and ready to learn. Breakfast gives children the energy needed for the busy school morning, enabling them to focus on their lessons. Moving forward, we will be able to extend our breakfast club provision to involve more children including those in the Early Years. If you would like any more information or would like to enquire about a place for our Breakfast Club, please contact the office.

Our Safeguarding Team

Designated Safeguarding Lead (DSL) -

Mrs Kim Wenyon

Ms Kershaw

Miss Jess Foster

Safeguarding Governor: Loretta Shepherd

At least one member of the DSL team will be available at school during the school day.

WESTGLADE NEWSLETTER 27th June 2025



www.westgladeprimary.co.uk

Caythorpe Residential - Year 5 (soon to be Year 6's)

Letters were sent home a few weeks ago regarding the Residential taking place in September for the new Year 6's. As a reminder, the deadline for the initial deposit to secure your child's place is **Monday 30th June**. This will be their only overnight residential during the year.

Please let us know in the office if you are experiencing financial difficulties and we can help you arrange a payment plan.

Please contact the office if you require a new letter or if you have any further questions.

Nottingham Castle—Year 6 Trip

Year 6 went on a trip to Nottingham castle last week. The children were able to visit the museums to learn the history of Nottingham Castle. They had an opportunity to use the interactive guides and dress up as characters from Robin Hood. They really enjoyed the adventure playground linked to the castle and having their picnic together.

Parking Team

The Nottingham City Parking Team have been outside this week to conduct safety reviews before and after school. We are committed to working together to ensure the safety of our families.

Lunch Menu

We have been trialling our September lunch menus for the past 3 weeks. Due to the great feedback we will be continuing with these menus for the foreseeable instead of going back to the previous ones.

SEND Review Meetings

If you would like a SEND review meeting, please contact Miss Foster to arrange this in school. Please contact via Class Dojo or the Senco email address which is as follows:

senco@westglade.nottingham.sch.uk

Diary dates for Summer term

WC Monday 30th June—Year 6 Bikeability

Wednesday 2nd July—Internal Transition Day

Tuesday 8th July—Year 6 trip to Nottingham Trent University

Tuesday 8th July—Year 4 trip to Southwell Minster

Wednesday 9th July—Year 2 trip to Twycross Zoo

Tuesday 15th July—Year 5 Taster Day at Park Vale Academy

Friday 18th July—F2 Graduation

Monday 21st July—Year 2 Graduation

Tuesday 22nd July—Year 6 Performance and Graduation (after school)

Wednesday 23rd July—Westglade's Got Talent (for the children only)

Wednesday 23rd July—Last day for the children

Thursday 24th July—Inset day (children not in school)

Friday 25th July—Inset day (children not in school)

Some dates might be subject to change but we will let you know as soon as possible if they do.

Staying safe online

We know that technology and the internet is a big part of our lives. It be can brilliant but we also know that there are challenges and worries when it comes to children being safe online. Here are some useful websites that can give you advice and guidance around keeping children of all ages safe online:

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers

https://www.ceopeducation.co.uk/parents

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/